
Rural Experienced Entry 
to Fellowship (REEF) 
Be recognised for your rural  
or remote medical experience. 



Rural Experienced 
Entry to Fellowship 
(REEF) is designed 
for doctors who hold 
specialist registration 
in general practice 
in Australia to achieve 
Fellowship of ACRRM 
through an Australian 
Medical Council (AMC) 
accredited pathway.

Eligibility requirements

• Hold current unconditional specialist 
registration with the Medical Board of 
Australia (MBA). 

• Ideally a minimum five years of rural 
experience post Specialist registration. 

• Demonstrated extended practice relevant 
to the community needs. 

• Currency and compliance with an 
AMC-accredited continuing professional 
development program.

Application checklist

 � Demonstrate five years or more of rural 
practice since gaining Fellowship or 
specialist registration. This may include:

• Rural experience supporting 
information, e.g. letter from 
employer(s) and/or colleagues or 
employment record(s).

• Extended practice supporting 
information, e.g. clinical privileges 
letter(s) / certificate(s).

 � Provide letters of recommendation from 
two FACRRMs.

 � Provide your current curriculum 
vitae Undertake an interview with an 
ACRRM Assessor.

Applicants not enrolled in the ACRRM 
Professional Development Program must 
also provide:

 � Evidence of completion of last PDP 
triennium and participation in current 
PDP triennium

 � Evidence of completion of Advance Life 
Support (ALS)

Find out more



How to apply

Check your eligibility based on the eligibility criteria.

Complete the REEF application form and pay your application fee.

You will be invited to attend a structured interview via video conference.

Your application will be reviewed by the Censor-in-Chief.  
If appropriate, a recommendation to the College Board provided.

Fellowship awarded.



Apply today at acrrm.org.au/reef

If you prefer to talk to someone, call the REEF Team 
1800 223 226 or email reef@acrrm.org.au 
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I would recommend REEF for those who 
would like recognition of their rural and 
remote experience. It is always useful 
to review how we practice, and this was 
certainly a good chance to reflect on 
many aspects of my work.

DR JILL BENSON AM 
FACRRM

Or scan here

http://www.acrrm.org.au/reef
mailto:reef%40acrrm.org.au?subject=

